KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT

Charter Schools Oversight Committee Meeting

January 14, 2008

2:10 p.m. – Conference Room B

In attendance:

Marty Anderson

Dave Jones

Liz Downing

Bill Hatch

Jenny Neyman (recording secretary)

I. Timeline for Fireweed proposal

A. Marty: There are two questions to answer in the short term: 1. Will giving another classroom to FW hurt WH? 2. Will FW remain solvent without another room? Suggestions:

1. Dave: If the two parties work together, there probably is enough room for both. But contentiousness of the situation gets in the way. 
2. Liz: For short term give FW room 108 and give WH mobile computer carts to clear out a computer lab for their use. In long term, FW needs its own space.
3. Liz: If FW adjusted PTR to District rate, they wouldn’t need five classrooms for 90 kids. WH has highest PTR of anywhere in the District.

4. Liz: It’s not feasible to move Paul Banks into WH. 

5. Dave: If some special services located at WH are South Peninsula regional services, not WH-specific, they could move those elsewhere to free up room.

6. Liz: Science room at WH underused because of mold. Dave will have that looked at.

7. Group will schedule an unannounced visit to WH/FW to investigate space use.

8. Timeline: Get District administration’s recommendation by Monday, Jan. 21. Charter School Oversight Committee will submit proposal for inclusion in packet of Feb. 4 school board meeting. School board will address issue at Feb. 18 meeting. 

9. Liz: There needs to be a letter to parents at both schools saying what the status of the plan is. 

II. Meeting adjourned 2:52 p.m.
